ESPARTO UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT

Dr. Christina Goennier, Superintendent



"Serving Yolo County since 1868"

26675 Plainfield Street Esparto, California 95627 Tel.: (530) 787-3446 Fax: (530) 787-3033

March 20, 2024

Dear Grand Jury Representatives,

Thank you for your inquiry and following up on the 2022-23 Grand Jury report concerning school safety. The following is a response to the report "ARE WE THERE YET?" On the road to school Safety. The response is submitted pursuant to Penal Codes 933 and 933.05.

Requested Information:

R-1

We were directed by the RTAC team that provided the assessment to keep the document internal and not provide copies to others. However, please feel free to come and view the Elementary Assessment in our offices. The middle school and high school assessments were done internally. Attached to this document is the list that was prioritized by our District Safety Committee and our First Responders Partnership.

R-2

All staff teachers, administrators, substitutes, and classified staff receive a letter during the summer with the website and the deadline dates for taking the mandatory training. Attached to this letter is our annual letter that all staff members receive both electronically and mailed to their homes.

Any new substitutes or staff members are provided these trainings as part of the onboarding process. There is not a specific scheduled date as we onboard regularly.

Attachment 1- Prioritized Lists

Attachment 2- Welcome Back Letter Portion Containing Mandated Training

Attachment 3- Proof of Completion of Mandated Training

Please let me know if you need any additional information.

Sincerely,

Christina Goennier Ed.D.

Superintendent

Tracy Nash

Board President